
 

the Past Pupil Association in Mongolia  

 

Dear Friends of Don Bosco, 

 

Greetings from the very young Don Bosco Past Pupil in Mongolia. My name is Bayartsengel, 

I graduated from Don Bosco Technical school in 2010. After graduation, I have been working 

in many places with many jobs to support my family. While working in those places, I 

realized that Don Bosco students are very good in discipline and skills in the industry. I 

thought of promoting the positive element that past pupils of Don Bosco in Mongolia and 

make it strong. With many past pupils in Mongolia, we can make the country know how 

important a contribution that Don Bosco is doing for our country. With that thought, when I 

heard of the Past Pupil Association in Mongolia. I was so happy and joined.  

 

Here is the history of the Past Pupil Association in Mongolia.  

● The Alumni Association of Don Bosco Ulaanbaatar Mongolia was officially organized 

by Br. Andrew on January 19, 2018.  

● The first members are only 5. Currently our association has expanded to 12 

members. 

 

OUR PURPOSE 

To build a bridge between school and graduates. 

To provide a support network for each other, helping those among them without work to find 

jobs. 

To assist current students in various ways and also promote the school to potential ones. 

To collect all graduate information and keep it in the database. 

To introduce our school in public and increase the number of enrollments 

To help the poor people 

In the future, join the Don Bosco Alumni Association and share knowledge and experiences. 

 

Our activities 

Firstly, the alumni database or archive started and the work is now 80% complete. 

In 12th May 2018 as we held the first ever gathering of past pupils. Some 320 former 

students, staff and teachers, some of whom are also graduates of the school came together, 

some of the first time in sixteen years. 

During the meeting, we introduced our purpose and also we organized a donation campaign. 

Current pupils augmented the event with impressive singing and dancing performances and 

participants enjoyed some food together. 

We also had the chance to win prizes in a raffle. 

We made a video advertisement of our school and alumni who are working successful and 

improving their profession. https://youtu.be/AEIsfVjPE20 

 

We chose one young and poor child then we helped them. 

We organized sport’s competition in December of 2019. 

We organized sport’s competition in November of 2020. 

We organized Christmas activities in December of 2020. 

We are very fortunate to study in Don Bosco Industrial Training Skills Center. In the future, 

we are excited to say that we are going to work together as a family, and to work together for 

our Don Bosco school. 



 

 

Thank you so much! 

 


